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     MEMORANDUM 

To:   Mayor and City Council Members 
                          Steve Parker, City Manager 
 

From:  Bruce Allen, Golf Course General Manager 

Through:   Rick Cortes, Deputy City Manager 

Subject:   Golf Course Renovation 

Date:               January 29th, 2023 

 

In January of 2022, the National Golf Foundation was contracted to conduct a study of Starcke Golf 
Course operational and capital needs. The NGF team visited the golf course several times and met with 
the Golf Course Advisory Board after each visit. They also conducted a golfer survey and had a public 
meeting at the Pro Shop with interested golfers. 
 
The golfer survey and public meeting confirmed their findings on the status of the course. Every 
component of the course’s infrastructure is past its recommended life cycle and needs to be replaced. 
In August 2022, the NGF presented their report to the City Council and recommended the following for 
each component of the course: 

 Greens: Total replacement and expansion. 

 Tee Boxes: Total renovation and expansion. 

 Fairways: Total renovation. 

 Irrigation System: Total replacement and expansion.  

 Sand Bunkers: Total renovation. 

 Driving Range: Total renovation and expansion.  
 
Staff and Council agreed with the NGF recommendation to renovate the course and selected Ross Golf 
Design to create a renovation plan last December.  
 
On November 24th Ross Golf Design submitted a Preliminary Cost Estimate. Their team of three 
architects estimate the project will cost approximately $8,787,471.  Please note this amount includes 
contingency funds and design fees. Total project costs, not including design fees of $695,000, which 
will be paid from the City’s designated ARPA funds, are estimated at $8,092,471.25.  At the current 
interest rate, staff estimates the bond payment will be $575,000 for the next thirty years. If approved, 
it will be a part of the 2024 Certificates of Obligation Bonds.  
   
In addition to the renovation cost, the golf course will need at least $820,000 from the General Fund 
to cover operating losses while the course is closed for renovation.  
  
After the project is completed, the operating budget will need to be increased to maintain the course at 
a level comparable to the courses on the market. Additionally, to accommodate the need for a larger 
staff, more equipment, fertilizer, and chemicals, there will need to be some combination of fee increases 
and General Fund contributions. 
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The golf fee increases can be balanced to the needs of the Seguin golfing community and will be 
addressed in the 2025 budget. Currently, the estimated General Fund requirement ranges from A low 
of 376,949 to a high of $614,895. 
 
If the Council approves the renovation project, bids will go out in late February and a contractor will be 
selected in April. Herbicide will be applied in August and September to remove the old grass. Irrigation 
and dirt work will begin sometime in October. Sodding and sprigging of the new grass will begin in May 
of 2025 and if there are no supply chain or weather issues, the course should reopen in October of 2025. 
 
This is a pivotal moment in the golf course’s history. Starcke Park Golf Course has been an integral part 
of our community for the past 85 years. It has enhanced the quality of life in Seguin by offering a source 
of recreation and social interaction.  Additionally, many golf tournaments are a source of fundraising 
for local charities, and it attracts thousands of out-of-town golfers each year who spend money in 
Seguin’s restaurants and service stations. It is the home course for the Seguin ISD golf teams, the TLU 
golf team, the Navarro ISD golf team, and a practice course for the San Marcos ISD golf team. The 
course also hosts four First Tee training sessions a year and several Park’s and Recreation training 
sessions for the youth of Seguin. The Seguin Pan American Golf Association also calls Starcke Park Golf 
Course its home and has been an integral part of the course’s history since its founding in 1958. 
Attached to the memo are letters of support from Texas Lutheran University, Seguin ISD, Navarro ISD, 
and the Seguin Pan American Golf Association. 
 
Even though the financial commitment from the city’s General fund is significant, funding of this 
project will allow the continued use of these facilities by Seguin residents and neighboring guests in the 
future. The renovation will preserve the wonderful history of the golf course and will allow a new history 
to be written by all segments of our community. Staff recommend approval and will be available to 
answer any questions. 
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